
April 2024 Executive Meeting 

April 9, 2024 at Big Red Keno 

Members attending: Margaret Otley, Eldon Stege, Natalie Stege, Tom Dingwell, Tracee Bougger, Steve 

Waltman 

Guests attending: Brandon Stege, Jim McNeil, Gary Willey 

The meeting was called to order by President Eldon Stege. At 7pm 

Vice President Tracee Bougger gave her report. She said the May Executive meeting will be May 14th at 

Big Red Keno. The may general meeting will be May 29th at The Garage. A motion was made, seconded 

and approved to accept the Vice President’s report. 

Secretary Margaret Otley gave her report. She asked if there were any corrections to the April minutes and 

there was a correction of the date of the Midwest Rollers car show.  It will be June 22nd. A motion was made, 

seconded and approved to accept the correction and the Secretary’s report. 

Treasurer Ken Bougger was not able to attend. In his absence Tracee Bougger gave his report. Income for 

the month included memberships, car show entries, and newsletter advertising. Expenses for the month 

included the balances of the park rental for the car show. Car show information: Jim said he would help 

with the Car Show Sponsors shirts, trophies etc.  Per Ken’s note, a correction needs to be made to website 

to change the date of the car show to 2024. Board member phone numbers also need to be updated or 

corrected.  Some newsletter advertisers have paid, and some are still needing to pay. There are also open 

spots for advertisers. A motion was made, seconded, and approved to accept the Treasurer’s report. 

Coordinator Natalie Stege gave her report.  She said the UNL car team will have an open house on 

Saturday.  Lincoln Northeast car show is April 28th. Meeting in Kohl’s parking lot at 10:15. There will be a 

drawing for the 3 free entries.  The 3 free will go in first.  Natalie said the car council book will be available 

at the April meeting.  She gave a swap meet update. She said the swap meet is not a nonprofit and never 

has been.  This is the reason for the price increase, they are no longer being given the price for a nonprofit.  

Natalie is resigning as part of the swap meet due to the lying.  A date has not been set for the swap meeting 

for 2025. A motion was made, seconded and approved to accept the  Coordinator  report.  

New Business: Calendars. Last year 500 were ordered. The cost this year is $540 for 500. A motion was 

made, seconded, and approved to order 400 calendars for $460. 

Gary Willey said he was having surgery next Wednesday.  

Jim asked about fliers. Natalie said she has 500 fliers.   

Natalie said SCCA voted the Low Riders can fill spots if extra volunteers are needed. Jim said he would 

have a sign-up sheet at the April meeting for the spring SCCA event. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:05pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Margaret Otley, Secretary 

 

 


